
 

Extreme Weather Policy 

Weather conditions must be assessed and monitored via the Bureau of Meteorology: 

• in the days leading up to the activity 

• on the day of the activity 

• throughout the activity. 

Cycling activities are not to be undertaken in any area where high alert weather conditions 
are forecast and or any area where the fire danger rating is extreme or above.  

In the event of wet weather, AusCycling will make every effort to continue program delivery 
where a suitable undercover area is available and safe for use. Programs may be adapted to 
suit the conditions, with a focus on maintaining student engagement and achieving core 
learning outcomes. 

Where an appropriate undercover space is not available, AusCycling will seek to reschedule 
the impacted session in consultation with the school. Every effort will be made to identify a 
suitable make-up date within the same term. 

If rescheduling is not feasible due to logistical or calendar constraints, the affected session 
will be cancelled. In such cases, the Department of Transport WA will be notified at the 
earliest opportunity to facilitate any necessary adjustments to program reporting and 
funding allocations. 

The school’s Teacher-in-charge must make the final decision on cancelling a program in line 
with the Department of Education’s policy. 
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